
  

 
Officers  

  President - John Poole  777-5588 

  Vice President -  Jean Barkley 546-1651 

  Secretary -  Twink Monrad  297-9454  

  Treasurer - Mark Gibson  297-4412 

 Board of Directors  

  2014 - 2014 Bob Powell   762-1089 

 2013 - 2014 Janelle Cortright  

  2013 - 2014 Skip Barkley 546-1651 

  2014 - 2015 Diana Hara  572-0339 

 2014 - 2015 Dennis Murphy  490-9188  

  2013 - 2013 Pete Peterson  886-9021 (Advisor) 

Membership Chairperson 

 Wayne Klement   954-6298 

  

Articles or news to be included in the Cutting Remarks should be emailed to your Editor,  

Mike DeMeritt (silverlininggemstones@gmail.com), or feel free to call him at 520-203-

8430. Submission deadline is the 20
th
 of each month.  Thanks! 

Please join us November 

8th at 9:00am for the 

monthly meeting.  There is 

an optional social hour that 

begins at 8:00am, followed 

by an educational program 

at 9:00am, followed by the 

monthly meeting.  Visitors 

are always welcome. 

See us online at:  www.lapidaryclub.org 

Volume 2014, Issue 11, November 2014 

“CUTTING REMARKS” 
The Official Publication of the Old Pueblo Lapidary Club 

520-323-9154 
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Cutting Remarks, Volume 2014, Issue 11, November 2014.  Published monthly by the Old Pueblo  

Lapidary Club, 3118 N. Dale, Tucson, AZ 85712.  Telephone:  (520) 323-9154, a non-profit organization. 

Mark your calendar! November 1st is 
the date of our Silent Auction. A fun event 
where you’ll be able to find many, many 
treasures to bid on and support the OPLC 
at the same time. OPLC’s kitchen will be 
open for drinks and treats and Guero 
Loco’s Bubba-Que Food Truck will be in 
our parking lot to serve lunch 11 am - 2 
pm. 

Our Silent Auction has been organized 
by Danny Harmsen for the past ten years. 
This is Danny’s last, so let’s make it his 
best! See you there! 

The contract has been signed to have 
the A/C and heating upgraded in the 
Training Center. The work should start the 
first part of November. I’ll post a schedule 
of the times the work will be performed in 
the various labs and make the monitors 
aware. 

Christmas Party and December 
Business Meeting is 12/13/2014. At the 

October meeting we had 
several members step up 
and volunteer to keep this 
meeting and Christmas 
Party a potluck. There will be a planning 
meeting after the Silent Auction on 
November 1st. Helen Serras-Herman is 
the phone contact person at (520) 761-
9907. A big Thank You to those who 
volunteered and those who hopefully will. 

Last month’s raffle sales hit an all-time 
high of $230.00. Danny will have some 
great prizes again this month and the 
ladies will be there with a smile to take 
your money. Don’t forget your OPLC 
name badge - wear it and get a free ticket 
with your purchase. See you November 
8th for the meeting and coffee, treats 
and ? 

-John 

THE PREZ SEZ  ……………….…. by John Poole 

Front Cover Pictures: Stunning Topaz crystal group from Pakistan, November’s birthstone. Ber-

trandite & Beryllium, more typically known as “Tiffany Stone”, is an excellent lapidary material. 

UPCOMING FIELD TRIPS 

 

The Quartzite/Parker Field Trip is scheduled for January 17th - 20th, 2015. Please 

attend the upcoming meeting for more information. 

An upcoming field trip will be to Kilbourne Hole in New Mexico or the San Carlos 

Indian Reservation in Arizona - in either case, looking for peridot. Attend the 

meetings and check the newsletter for updates. 
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OPLC MEETING                 October 11, 2014 

 

 

The meeting was brought to order at 10:16 AM 

by President John Poole.  A quorum was 

present. 

 

Marla Pesqueira was thanked for filling in for 

our Secretary, Twink Monrad.   Vice President 

Jean Barkley was excused. 

 

John thanked speaker Wolfgang Mueller for a 

very interesting and informative slide show 

presentation on vanadinite and wulfenite 

localities in the southwest. 

 

Thanks to Abe and Norma Lackow for bringing 

an excellent assortment of snacks for the 

meeting.  Volunteers bringing refreshments to 

the meeting have been lined up through 

January. 

 

Once again Mike DeMeritt did a great job on 

the newsletter.  The opal article was great. 

 

Motion made and passed to accept last month’s 

minutes as they appeared in Cutting Remarks. 

 

Several new members and guests attended the 

meeting.  Membership now stands at 403.  

John Poole reminded new members to be sure 

to pick up their badges and free hours card. 

 

Treasurer Report:  Mark Gibson reported that 

we are 63% into our budget.  Raffle sales were 

$230. 

 

The September tree trimming party went well.  

Thanks to all who helped. 

 

After many calls to the city of 

Tucson the pile of trash by the 

fence is finally gone. 

 

The November 1st Silent auction is on track.  

This will be Danny Harmsen’s last year doing 

the silent auction.  During the silent auction, 

the kitchen will be open and all items will be 

$1.00.  After the silent auction, prices will be 

50 cents.  A food truck will be available to 

serve a wide range of items from 11 AM – 2 

PM during the silent auction. 

 

Sheila Powell has resigned as our Junior 

Education program volunteer.  We need 

somebody to step up and fill this position.  

Remember -  education is a big part of our 

mission statement. 

 

The nominating committee reported they need 

candidates to fill for Jean and Skip Barkley as 

their terms are up.  Jean’s Vice President 

position and Skip’s Board of Directors position 

need to be filled.   Please let Dennis Murphy 

and/or Mike DeMeritt know if you are 

interested in running.  Thanks to Jean and 

Skip for doing one heck of a good job. 

 

The field trip to Moab was cancelled due to 

lack of people signing up. 

 

The north gate in the parking lot has been 

repositioned.  The gate can now be opened 

even if the parking lot is full. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

 

PRIOR MONTH’S  MEETING MINUTES... Twink Monrad,  Secretary 
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(MINUTES CONTINUED…) 

 

Bids have been obtained for updating the 

heating and a/c in the training center 

excluding the cabbing room which is 

working well.  The Board voted to accept 

the bid from Pueblo Mechanical.  By 

having one contractor this would make 

any future repairs or problems easier to 

deal with.  A motion was made and 

passed to accept the bid from Pueblo 

Mechanical and to set aside money.  

Once the work is scheduled, labs hours 

may be disrupted to accommodate the 

contractor’s schedule.  Check with the 

lab monitor to determine if the lab is 

open.  Thanks to Pete Peterson for all of 

his hard work on this project. 

John Poole requested quotes for catering 

this year’s Christmas party.  Catering 

was considered too expensive and 

volunteers stepped up so the Christmas 

party could remain a pot luck affair as it 

has been.  Helen Serras-Herman agreed 

to be the phone contact person.  

Volunteers:  Sheila Powell will bake a 

ham and Dennis Murphy and Fred 

Youngman will roast turkeys.  Set up:  

Norma and Abe Lackow, Charles Reece, 

Bill Penrose, Bob Dennison, Paul 

Gonzalez, and Fred Youngman.  Clean 

up:  Don Morin, Mark Gibson, and Fred 

Youngman.  There will be a planning 

meeting for these volunteers after the 

silent auction.  This is a pot luck so 

everybody should bring a pot luck dish. 

October 19th, the American Legion Post 36 

is having its annual fund rising.  Our 

business card will be on one of the golf 

holes.  The fund raising proceeds will go 

to various good causes.  Any member 

can pick up business cards available on 

the back table.   A map in included on 

the back of the card. 

TGMS is presenting its 11th annual 

mineral, fossil, jewelry, art and craft 

sale on December 6th.  The time is 9 AM 

to 4 PM. at 3727 E. Blacklidge. 

Some of the labs have monitors and no one 

else in the lab.  Check the schedule for 

dates and times to see if you can 

participate so these labs can stay open. 

Mark Gibson was the winner of the door 

prize. 

After the meeting will be the tail gate sale.  

There will be a short comment form to 

be filled out by the sellers after the tail 

gate sale. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 AM 

 

Minutes by Marla Pesqueira for Twink 

Monrad 

 

WOLFGANG TALKS AT ORACLE STATE PARK 

 

“GLITZY MINERALS OF THE SOUTHWEST” 

 

Our own Wolfgang Mueller will be giving an abbreviated version of his talk about Vanadinite and 

Wulfenite Localities of the Southwest at Oracle State Park on November 15th, 2014, at 11:00 AM. 

 

It is listed on Facebook under “Friends of Oracle State Park”. 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

                                                                                      

DONATIONS                     

 

 

Fay Roepke:  Raytech 10” Saw, Arbor Grinding Unit, loupes, findings, rouge, sanding 

belts, alcohol lamp, Opal specimen, agates, jaspers, petrified wood, obsidian, star garnets, 

miscellaneous 

Ken Ledbetter: Highland Park 14” saw, 10” saw, elec boxes, paint sprayer, tumblers, 

slabs, petrified wood, jaspers, agates, desert roses, tiger iron, geodes, thundereggs, rock,  

miscellaneous 

Clarence Preston from Wayne, Nebraska: 6” saw/grinder combo, flat lap, laps, grits, 

saw blades, agates, petrified wood 

John Poole: Slabs, agates, turquoise, rhyolite, obsidian 

 

To donate to OPLC, just see or contact Dennis Murphy at 490-9188.  

Doug Albrecht 

Cynthia Frush 

Robert Grant 

Mason Hill 

Maria Hill 

Bailey Hill 

Gail Joseph 

Samantha Kolb 

Sister Constancio 

Betsy Lester 

Sister Mihailo 

Michael Natale 

Tarralee Richards 

Samuel Sagi 

Anthony Stanley 

Fritz Warter 

Linda Wells 

Roni Woolston 
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OPLC PROXY 

 I, _______________________________________________, a member of the Old 

Pueblo Lapidary Club of Tucson, Arizona, cast my vote for these candidates, and/or those 

specific items listed below, and in my absence, do hereby tender by proxy to the Board of 

Directors or (indicate a specific member, if so desired) 

_______________________________________________________ to represent me and to 

vote as they deem in the best interest of the club and on any other business which may be 

considered at the meeting to be held on December 8th, 2013. In the event that I do not vote 

my preference for those candidates and/or those specific items listed below, I also tender my 

proxy vote to the entity indicated above to vote those items as they deem in the best interest 

of the club. 

President: (Vote for one for each Officer Position) 

 (   ) John Poole 

 (   )  ______________________________________ 

Vice President: 

 (   ) Mike DeMeritt 

 (   ) ______________________________________ 

Treasurer: 

 (   ) Mark Gibson 

 (   )  ______________________________________ 

Secretary: 

 (   ) Twink Monrad 

 (   ) ______________________________________ 

Board of Directors - Two-Year Term: (Vote for two) 

 (   ) Janelle Cortright 2015-2016 

 (   ) Skip Barkley 2015-2016 

 (   ) ______________________________________ 

 (   ) ______________________________________ 

Board of Directors - One-Year Term: 

 (   ) Bob Powell 

 (   ) ______________________________________ 

Signed_____________________________________,  Date:___________________ 

NOTE: This is a snapshot of the proxy as it stands at the time of this printing, October 28th, 2013. 
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PARKING LOT STRIPING 

Both parking lots were re-striped  but an added touch this year was the laying and painting fire hose on the park-

ing lot between the two buildings, hoping that it'll last longer than just the painted stones.  Time will tell.  Didn't 

put fire hose down on the front parking lot as that one doesn't get that much use .... usually just once per month.  

So, we'll see how this works.  

Done, now we'll see how it stands up to heavy use.  Nice job guys.  

Unpaid professionals.... this 

was on their resume but I 

didn't pay much attention to it.  

Wayne was assisted by Phil Mad-

sen & Dennis Murphy......  
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Allen's Treasure House 

Lapidary supplies, minerals, decorative objects, watch batteries, maps, prospecting tools, much more. 

 

 

www.allens-treasure-house.com 

4313 E Grant Road (near Columbus); Tucson AZ 85712; (520) 326-5550; mail@allens-treasure-house.com 

Call for hours. 
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When we live in awareness, we can 

See miracles everywhere. 

____________ 

Thich Nhat Hann 

Ad Expires Apr 2015 

Ad Expires June 2014 

“THE TREZ SEZ…” 

 

 

Don’t forget about the new 

OPLC shirts and ballcaps! 

Some sizes are going quickly, 

so get yours now! 

They also make great 

stocking stuffers! 

Long-Sleeved shirts are $15, 

while t-shirts and ballcaps 

are $12 each. 

Get ’em while they last!  
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MONEY SAVING DISCOUNTSMONEY SAVING DISCOUNTS  

 DAH Rock Shop - 10% on most items, $10 minimum purchase.   520-323-0781 

3401 Dodge Blvd, Tucson  

 Colorwright  -  520-623-3874 Web address:  http://www.color-wright.com/, MAILING AD-

DRESS:  1520 S Desert Crest Dr., Tucson, AZ  85713.  Amount of discount depends on item(s) 

being purchased. 

 Jay’s of Tucson  -  30% discount excluding orange tag items, sterling silver sheet and wire.  

520-323-1123 (corner of Speedway & Swan) 

4627 E Speedway, Tucson 

 Jed’s Rock Shop  -  20% on all items.  520-882-6044  -  6275 N Sandario Rd, Tucson 

 Copper City Rock Shop - See ad in this issue.  10% discount with ad.  928-425-7885 

566 Ash, Globe, AZ 85501 

 Kent’s Tools  -  10% discount.   520-624-8098 - 133 E Grant Road, Tucson 

 Tucson Mineral & Gem World - 10%   520-883-0682  Web address:  www.tucsonmineral.com 

2801 South Kinney Road, Tucson 

 Arizona Lapidary - 10% discount for OPLC members. See ad in this issue. 520-399-6641 - 

4699 E Pima St, Tucson 

 Silver Lining Gemstones - 20-35% discount on most items. 520-203-8430, or see Mike De-

Meritt at any of his labs. Includes eBay Store at www.stores.ebay.com/high-lonesome-

turquoise.  

1/8 of a page -  

2" H by 3 1/2" W  

$36.00 per year 

$18.00 per half year 

$3.00 per month 

1/4 of a vertical page - 

4 1/2" H by 3 1/2" W 

$48.00 per year 

$24.00 per half year 

$4.00 per month 

1/4 of horizontal page - 

2" H by 7 1/4" W 

$48.00 per year 

$24.00 per half year 

$4.00 per month 

1/2 page - 4 1/2" H by 7 1/4" W 

$96.00 per year 

$8.00 per month 

Full page - 9 1/2" H by 7 1/4" W 
$168.00 per year 
$14.00 per month 

Rate Schedule for Advertisements    - - -    Ad Sizes & Prices 

DON’T FORGET 

Please don’t forget to continue to bring in YOUR (or anyone else’s for  

that matter) aluminum cans to the Club for recycling.  Your contribution would  

be greatly appreciated to help add $’s to the Club’s treasury.  Thanks!  
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COMMITTEES 

 

ADVERTISING 

 Mike DeMeritt   203-8430 

BUILDINGS,  GROUNDS & EQUIPMENT   

 Pete Petersen  886-9021 

CLASSES & PROGRAMS 

 Jean Barkley 546-1651 

FIELD TRIPS  (COMMITTEE) 

 Wolfgang Mueller 896-3197 

 Shiela Powell   578-1976 

 Janelle Cortwright 761-1924 

HISTORIAN 

 Twink Monrad  297-9454 

JUNIOR EDUCATION 

  

   KITCHEN 

 General Membership 

LIBRARIAN 

 Twink Monrad  297– 9454 

MEMBERSHIP   

 Wayne Klement  954-6298 

   SECURITY 

 John Poole  777-5588 

SILENT AUCTION 

 Dennis Murphy   490-9188 

 Phil Madsen 

 

 

LAPIDARY EQUIPMENT -  

STERLING SILVER JEWELRY - 

BOOKS - SLABS -  ROUGH 

STONES - BEADING SUPPLIES - 

SILVERSMITH TOOLS   

HOURS:   (TUES - SAT 9:30 - 5:30  

                 (CLOSED SUN & MON) 

 

OPLC MEMBERS RECEIVE 10% 

OFF ON ALL MERCHANDISE 

EXCEPT  SPECIALS. $10 MINIMUM 

PURCHASE.   

STERLING SILVER WIRES AND 

SHEET RECEIVE THE NEXT PRICE 

BREAK. 

Ad Expires Sept 2014  
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WEEKLY  WORKSHOP  SCHEDULE    Phone 323-9154 

Mondays    

 9AM - 12PM Cabbing 

         Monitor -   Gloria Jean Dana 

   1PM - 4PM  Faceting Guild  

 Monitor -  Billy Bob Riley  225-9060  

 1PM - 4PM   Silversmith Lab 

 Monitor -   Lou Akerman  290-6968 

  5PM - 9PM   Cabbing 

          Monitor -   Joseph Blackcoyote 891-

6822 

 6PM - 9PM   Beginning Faceting    

 Monitor -  Earl Zoeller  886-3518 

 

Tuesdays    

 9AM - Noon   Cabbing* 

   Monitor -  Mike DeMeritt   203-8430  

 9AM -  Noon   Silversmithing Lab 

   Monitor -  John Poole 777-5588  

     1PM - 4PM   Beginning Faceting 

         Monitor -   Mike DeMeritt   203-8430 

      1 PM - 4PM   Cabbing 

         Monitor -    Jerry Glazman 860-689-

3432 

 

Wednesdays   

 6PM - 9PM   Beginning Casting  

 Monitor -   Chuck Lundstrom  241-9262 

   6PM - 9PM   Cabbing  

 Monitor -    Keith Haubert  784-8283 

   6PM - 9PM   Silversmithing Lab 

   Monitor -    Bill Penrose  544-7517 

   6 PM - 9PM   Faceting 

 Monitor -    Billy Bob Riley   225-9060 

 

   Thursdays  

    9AM - 12PM   Cabbing 

         Monitor -   Bob Powell   403-8980 

     10AM - 1PM    Rock Sawing 

 Monitor  -  Pete Peterson  886-9021 

 

Fridays 

      9AM - 12PM  Cabbing* 

          Monitor - Mike DeMeritt   203-8430 

 

  Saturdays 

      8AM - 12PM   Rock Sawing 

          Monitor -  Jim Griffin  

  10AM - 3PM   Silversmithing  

 Monitor -  Terry Cox   296-4949 

    10AM - 3PM   Cabbing* 

 Monitor - Ron Davidson  400-2125 

 

Sundays 

     10AM -   3PM   Cabbing 

          Monitor -   Dennis Murphy   490-9188 

      10AM -  3PM   Silversmithing Lab 

          Monitor -   Giac D’Aquisto   207-6219 

 

*INSTRUCTION PROVIDED AS AVAILA-

BLE, MAY REQUIRE DOUBLE-PUNCHED 

HOURS 
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Old Pueblo Lapidary Club 

(Cutting Remarks - November 2014) 

3118 N. Dale 

Tucson, AZ 85712 

(520) 323-9154 

 

 

OPLC Membership Application  -  Please Print      
 

Name1 ____________________________Name 2 ___________________________    Date __________________ 
 
Local Address  ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City  ____________________       State  ____  Zip Code  ____________  Phone number   (_____) ______________     
 
Email address   ____________________________________   Summer Dates: From__________  To ____________ 
 
Summer Address ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City  _______________________________        State  _______________  Zip Code  _________________________ 
 
Type of membership:  1st Quarter  2nd Quarter 3rd Quarter 4th Quarter Annual Renewals 

  Single Member          $25.00      $20.00    $15.00     $10.00       $20.00 

 Couple (same address)         $35.00    $27.00    $22.00     $15.00       $25.00 

 Junior           $12.50        $10.00      $7.50     $5.00       $10.00 
 

Mail  to:  Membership Chairperson, Old Pueblo Lapidary Club, 3118 N. Dale, Tucson, AZ 85712 

The Business Meetings are held on the 2
nd

 Saturday of each 

month.  A pre-meeting social hour (except for the December 

meeting) is at 8:00 a.m., followed by an educational program, 

and ends with the monthly meeting.  Visitors are most welcome. 


